June 11, 2008

Memo to:
Michael Tubbs

From:

Dennis Domer



Depot Redux

Subject:  
Current Condition of the BNSF Depot



Lawrence

On June 4, 2008, a representative of BNSF, Tim Fanning, met with a number of officials from the city of Lawrence, including Lynne Zollner, Tony Hoch, and you, and members of Depot Redux, who were Carey Maynard-Moody, Marty Kennedy, Richard Kershenbaum, and myself, to conduct a review of the architectural conditions of the BNSF Depot.  We used Lindsay Marion’s Architectural Condition Survey, Santa Fe Railroad / AMTRAK Depot, Lawrence, Kansas, which she completed for the city in 2002, to guide our review.  
Except for a few concrete repairs and the loss of the Santa Fe sign on the roof, we found the building essentially in the same condition Marion described so carefully in 2002. We photographed all those conditions found in the Marion report again and noted them in a copy of Marion’s survey for future reference. 
In general, the building is in very good condition and has no significant structural problems.  The building has high integrity with most of the original 1956 interior details, floors, walls, doors, furniture, signage, electrical fixtures, lighting fixtures, window and door hardware, windows, ceilings, and bathrooms intact.  There have been a few minor changes to the original exterior, except that the blue Santa Fe sign on the roof has been removed.  This sign definitely needs to be replaced. 

The roof obviously needs to be replaced as soon as possible, and with some sensitivity and care to drainage problems created by clogged drains from excessive bitumen.  Other problems with the building, usually due to water damage, are superficial inside and out, and could be remedied in phases under the protection of a new roof.  
In addition to the Marion report, we reviewed David Park’s and Jennifer DeWitt’s Reviving the Santa Fe Depot in Lawrence, Kansas, published in 2003 as well as A Study of Existing Conditions: Santa Fe Depot Lawrence, Kansas, that Park and Dewitt also completed in 2003.  Both of these studies provide excellent architectural drawings of the building and will be useful to architects and contractors involved in restoration processes.

